
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WHEREAS, this annual observance offers an opportunity to recognize and honor 
the Office of the Professional Municipal Clerk and the critical and essential role they 
provide to our communities, and 
 
WHEREAS, Municipal clerks are the backbone of local government operations, 
often working behind the scenes to oversee key functions like recordkeepoing, 
election management, legislative documentation, and maintaining public trust 
through transparency and accountability, and 
 
WHEREAS, Professional Municipal Clerks have pledged to be ever mindful of their 
neutrality and impartiality, rendering equal service to all. 
 
WHEREAS, Professional Municipal Clerks continually strive to improve the 
administration of the affairs of the Office of the Professional Municipal Clerk 
through participation in education programs, seminars, workshops and the annual 
meetings of their state, provincial, county and international professional 
organizations. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, be it resolved, the City of Angleton, does hereby extend 
appreciation to our professional Municipal Clerks—City Secretary Michelle Perez, 
Assistant City Secretary Desiree Henson—and to all Professional Municipal Clerks 
for the vital services they perform and their exemplary dedication to the 
communities they represent and proclaim the week of May 4th to May 10th as: 
 

“Professional Municipal Clerks Week” 
 
 PROCLAIMED this 22nd day of April, 2025. 
 

    CITY OF ANGLETON, TEXAS 
 
 

  
    John Wright 

    Mayor 


